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Thank&you&to&all&of&the&Executive&Board&Members&for&taking&care&of&things&in&my&absence.&&I&
should&be&back&at&the&helm&for&the&October&meeting.&"
Things&are&going&great&for&the&“Ants&on&Parade”&opportunity&quilt&thanks&to&the&diligence&of&the&
Sew&and&Sew&IIs,&Way&and&Means&Committee.&&If&you&are&in&a&friendship&group&and&are&
considering&being&a&part&of&Ways&and&Means&for&2015M2016,&start&learning&from&the&Sew&and&Sew&
II&friendship&group.&&It&may&not&be&as&daunting&as&you&think.&"
Now&is&a&great&time&to&start&thinking&about&what&quilts&you&would&like&displayed&in&our&2015&
Quilt&Show.&&I&am&selecting&items&from&my&UFO&pile&as&inspiration.&&Hopefully&I&won’t&get&into&the&
panic&mode&weeks&before&the&show&trying&to&Uinish&things&up.&&We&have&about&14&months&–&so&lets&
get&a&stitchin’!&"
The&Executive&Board&is&scheduled&to&meet&at&Quilter’s&Cottage&on&Friday,&September&12,&2014,&at&
10:00.&&Guests&and&members&are&welcome&to&attend.&"
Have&a&great&September&meeting!&&"
Hope&you&are&all&enjoying&your&passion.&&&"
Sharon&Baker,&President&
Bakegold@msn.com

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE

IT’S SHOWTIME!

"
September 4-6: San Diego 

Convention Center - check out taking 
Coaster and Trolley!!

October 4: Temecula Quilt Show- Old 
Town Temecula.!

October 2-4: Quiltfest Palm Springs!
October 17-18: Ramona Quilt Show, 

Mtn. View Community Church.!
January 22-25: Road to California, 

Ontario Convention Center.!"
Flyers with ALL the details available 
on the front table at the meetings!

Hello&happy&quilters!&
You&will&soon&see&that&this&newsletter&has&quite&&a&
few&Uinancial&forms&as&well&as&minutes&from&the&
general&and&board&meetings.&&Due&to&our&new&nonM
proUit&status,&we&are&required&to&print&these&in&our&
monthly&newsletters.&Some&of&them&are&done&in&
excel&Uiles&and&I&am&not&savvy&enough&to&reduce&
them&without&all&the&columns&jumping&around,&
therefore,&you&get&a&nice,&huge&version.&"
We&will&be&voting&on&accepting&the&2014M15&
Proposed&Budget&at&the&September&4th&meeting.&&
Please&give&it&consideration&and&be&ready&to&
participate.&
Christy&Smith,&Editor

EDITORIAL NOTE FROM YOUR EXCEL 
CHALLENGED EDITOR

FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD

mailto:Bakegold@msn.com
mailto:Bakegold@msn.com


 2014-2015 
Budgeted 
Income 

 2014-2015 
Budgeted 
Expenses 

Block of the Month 100.00$%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Challenge Project &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Quilts of Love &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 600.00$%%%%%%%%
Cup and a Quarter 500.00$%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Donation &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Door Prizes 500.00$%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Monthly Drawing 600.00$%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Hospitality &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 350.00$%%%%%%%%
Library &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Membership 2,400.00$%%%%% 150.00$%%%%%%%%
     Member Badges
      NON-MEMBER FEES:
Newsletter:
     Advertising &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
     Distribution 100.00$%%%%%%%%
     Printing 500.00$%%%%%%%%
Website Host Fee 100.00$%%%%%%%%
Ways & Means 500.00$%%%%%%%%
Opport. Quilt 2013-2014 - Design & 
Construct 6,000.00$%%%%% &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%
Opport. Quilt 2014 - 2015 - Design & 
Construct 600.00$%%%%%%
Scholarship & Grants 1,500.00$%%%%%
Sunshine 20.00$%%%%%%%%%%
Workshops/Programs: 2,500.00$%%%%% 8,000.00$%%%%%
  Space Rental 1,530.00$%%%%%
Quilt Show 2015 ** &$%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 500.00$%%%%%%%%
Operating Expenses
Directory 400.00$%%%%%%%%
Insurance (SCCQG) 350.00$%%%%%%%%
Attorney Fees 500.00$%%%%%%%%
State and Federal Fees 100.00$%%%%%%%%
Meeting Room Prepaid rent (8-12 thru 
1-13) 2,100.00$%%%%%
Miscellaneous 100.00$%%%%%%%%
PO Box 60.00$%%%%%%%%%%
Treasurer 50.00$%%%%%%%%%%
SCCQG 150.00$%%%%%%%%
General Transfer Fund 5,660.00$%%%%%
                   TOTALS 18,260.00$)) 18,260.00$))

FALLBROOK)QUILT)GUILD)201482015)BUDGET

Robert
THIS IS THE BUDGET WE WILL BE VOTING ON AT THE SEPTEMBER MEETING.

Robert


Robert


Robert


Robert


Robert
2

Robert




3

!
I hope you all enjoyed the August meeting with Peggy Martin. 
She was fun, friendly and down-to earth, making me, at least, 

feel as if we had been friends forever! Her work was right up my alley in its bold use of color and 
pattern. The Saturday workshop was filled with happy quilters, busily working on beautiful 
Feathered Star blocks. Let’s keep our fingers crossed that a few of these make it to Show & Tell 
this month! !
September’s Schoolhouse meeting will showcase many of the skills our guild (and its visitors) 
have. There will be five tables set up for your enjoyment. When you arrive, please be sure to 
take a number from the check-in table. This will be the group you rotate tables with, as well as 
your starting point. No worries – all will be explained at the meeting.  
October brings to us Katsy Chappell, a quilting comedienne.  Have you seen her YouTube video 
yet? Here’s the link: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lRdiMRrc8_U  Either click on this, or copy and paste into 
your browser. Katsy is hilarious!! !
Sylvia Davis will join us in November with a program she calls A Quirky Quilter’s Alphabet. Her 
website is http://www.easysite.com/SylviaQuilts Sylvia has been quilting since 1993 and enjoys 
working with ethnic fabrics. I’m sure you will all love her and her quilting stories. !
Our next workshop is January 10, 2015 and will be FREE! It will be a fun-filled day where you 
can work on your own projects or on Quilts of Love, in the company of others who also love to 
quilt. It will also be a day to get help and/or advice on any quilting or sewing problem you may 
have. More information will be coming soon. 
  
Upcoming in 2015 will be Jeananne Wright in January and Alissa H. Carlton in February. Alissa 
will also be leading a workshop she calls Improvisational Piecing. March brings us Linda 
Pohlenz with both a program and a workshop she has labeled Hinge Quilting.  April’s program 
will be presented by Karen Brow of Carlsbad who will tell us about The Science of Exceptional 
Quilts. Her website is www.javahousequilts.com Lastly, Cindy Myers is our speaker/workshop 
for May. Cindy is a Judy Neimeyer-certified instructor, and her workshop will be Weeping Willow. 
For a sneak peek, visit her website and click on Weeping Willow in the right column. http://
www.quiltworx.com/instructors/cindy-myers/  !
That’s all for now. Stay cool and keep quilting! !
Ann Turley  
1st VP !!!!

PROGRAMS

Workshop girls with their creations from Desiree 
Habicht’s July workshop!
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UFO CHALLENGE

THE UFO CHALLENGE is off and running! In case you missed it, the quilt you should strive to complete is #5 
on your Top 5 List of UFO’s. Finish this by the October meeting, bring it for Show & Tell and put two tickets in 
the bucket for the end-of-year drawing. Finish additional UFO’s and get an additional tickets. AND – it is 
never too late to join in on the fun. Simply collect five UFO’s and list them on a card or piece of paper and 
give take paper to me. (Make a duplicate for yourself.) Every other month I’ll randomly select a number, and 
that’s the quilt you will complete in the two-month time frame. What are you waiting for? Start sewing now!!!
Ann Turley!
1st VP!

UFO  Unfinished Object!!
WIP Work in Progress!!
PHD Project Half Done!
PIG Project in Grocery bag !
WOMBAT Waste of Money, Batting and Time!
NESTY Not Even Started Yet!
PFC Professional Fabric Collector!
STABLE Stash Accumulation Beyond Life 
Expectancy!
WITHWIT What the Heck Was I Thinking?!
(Found on Facebook, courtesy of Handi 
Quilter)!

CUP AND A QUARTER

As your Cup and 1/4” co-chairs, we have high hopes for earning some serious moola ($$ for 
those who don’t speak our language) for our guild during the 2014-15 year.!
We are grateful and pleased that we have so many gals who have offered their fabrics and 
cups for this year.  It is our goal to be able to give the members an opportunity to win one of 
these lovely fabric filled mugs, vases etc.  So…we would like to have at least two to raffle off 
each month.  We will have the sign up sheet on our table if you would like to donate a cup 
filled with fat quarters.!

Thank you very much, Anne Ottemann for the donation in July and Danielle Eichelberger for the two 
beautiful cups in August - also a special thank you to our anonymous donor.  We appreciate you!!!
See you in September, Tina Rainey and Anne Ondraka

Support groups now forming for all the 
categories below:
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!
Minutes of Fallbrook Quilt General Membership Meeting 

  August 7, 2014 !
Call to order:  A General Membership Meeting of the Fallbrook Quilt Guild was held at the Fallbrook Community 
Center in Fallbrook CA.  The meeting was convened at 6:30 p.m.  Presiding was 1st Vice President, Ann Turley, who 
led the Pledge of Allegiance.   !
Business/Committee Reports: 

President’s Announcements:  Reminded Executive Board and Committee Chairs of next Board meeting 
tomorrow morning Friday, August 8, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. at the Quilter’s Cottage.  Board meetings are the 2nd 
Friday of the month. !
Treasurer (Linda Musillami/Linda Flynn):  2014-201 budget will be published in the September newsletter and 
voted on during the September General Meeting.  !
Ways and Means (Sew and Sew 2 Friendship Group): Opportunity Quilt venues at first two Hot Summer Nights 
on July 11 and July 25 went very well with two more scheduled Aug 8 and Aug 22 nights scheduled.  Sign-up 
sheet circulated for the SD Quilt Show.   !
Membership (JoAnne Russell/Sylvia Williams):  2 new members, 7 guests! !
Block of the Month (Susie Alderson): Reminded members of 3 ways to participate:  pay $1 for block kit 
including raffle ticket, use your own fabric and get a free raffle ticket when you turn in the block or simply buy 
a raffle ticket without making a block.  The raffle winner will win all of the blocks made that month.  Next 
month’s block:  blue/pink floral 

  
Cup and a Quarter (Anne Ondraka/Tina Rainey):  Displayed their cups/quarters.  Sign-up sheet available. !
Hospitality (Shirley Fleming):  Tonight’s theme is Hawaiian!! Need sign-ups for food/goodies for break.  Sheet 
is circulating. 
  
Quilts of Love (Connie Folstad/Floyce Royer/Mary Ann Cardemon):  Letter was read from Vickie Miller, 
officer at Camp Pendleton, expressing appreciation and gratitude for the Quilts of Love received for the 
newborns at the base hospital from FQG. 

  
Show and Tell:  Awesome display, ladies.  Announcement that both Ann Turley’s and Cheri Heinecke’s Hoffman 
challenge quilts were selected to travel.  Karen Cunigan will be starting a six week class on Tues nights @ FB SonRise 
Church (former Presbyterian) 6:30-8:30 Sep-Oct $60. !
UFO Challenge (Ann Turley): Members participating turned in their UFO lists numbered 1-5.  Number drawn for first 
project is #5.  This UFO will be due at the October meeting. !
Speaker:   Peggy Martin  
Workshop on Saturday August 10, 2014 from 9-3 “Feathered Star” !
Opportunity Quilt:  Flowers in the Night Raffle ticket pulled by tonight’s speaker, Peggy Martin.  WINNER is Connie 
Folstad!  Winner of mini quilt for selling the most tickets is Barb Anderson! !
Meeting concluded:  8:50 p.m.  Submitted by Diana Rash, Secretary 
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Minutes of Fallbrook Quilt Guild/Committee Chair Executive Board Meeting 
  August 8, 2014 !

Call to order:  An Executive Board/Committee Chair Meeting of the F.Q.G. was held at the Quilter’s Cottage, in 
Fallbrook CA.  The meeting was convened at 10:00 a.m.  Presiding was 1st Vice President, Ann Turley.  Members 
present were:  Anne Turley, Marie Sundsboe, Christy Smith, Diana Rash, Linda Musillami, JoAnne Russell, Ardis 
Duhachek and Sylvia Williams. 
Items discussed: 

Previous Minutes:  Approved 
Treasurer’s Report:  Reviewed line items on the draft 2014-2015 budget.  The budget will be published in 
the September FQG newsletter and the general membership will vote on the budget at the September general 
meeting.  
Projected deficit for 2014-2015 budget is -$5660.  Current balance is $80,000. 
Question was raised as to why there was not a budget for advertising.  2011-2012 income was $280 from 
advertising.  Discussion regarding supporting FQG’s advertisers and letting the advertisers know where you 
saw the ad. 
Motion made by Sylvia Williams to approve publishing the 2014-2015 budget in the September newsletter 
with general membership vote at the September 2014 general meeting, seconded by Diana Rash.  Motion 
passed.  
The beginning monthly balance and all expenditures and income will be posted in the FQG newsletter each 
month.  Publishing the budget is required for compliance with FQG’s non-profit status. !
1st Vice President:  Concern that the workshop budget of $1530 may not cover expenses.  Discussion 
regarding costs. The FB Senior Center rental is $175/day.  July speaker fees were $943.84 with 7 paid 
attendees, August speaker fees are $950 with 12 paid attendees. 
FB Public Utility District conference room rental is free.  Some restrictions on food/drink within the room 
although breaks might be taken outside.  Pictures could be taken prior and after the workshops to document 
the state of the room.  Ann will further explore the FPUD conference room for workshop use.   !
2014-2015 schedule includes 9 workshops with 3 non-workshop months.  Jan 2015 will be a non-fee “UFO 
Workshop” for members who can bring in unfinished projects for technical/artistic ideas and completion. 
Next speaker will not be until Feb 2015.  Upcoming workshops are “Hinge Quilts” in March 2015 and Cindy 
Meyers in May 2015 with “improvisational quilting”.  Discussion to develop ideas to promote workshops 
and increase interest. !
Treasurer:  SSCOQ insurance was sent in mail today with a current count of 91 members. P.O. Box rental 
paid.  !
Ways and Means: Opportunity quilt venue at Hot Summer Nights on July 11 and July 25 sold ~ 130 tickets 
with Aug 8 and Aug 22 nights scheduled. First two venue sales covered the $100 rental fee so the rest will be 
profit.  Will be showing “Ants on Parade” at the SD Quilt Show.  Sign-ups went well with a few time slots 
left.  !
Newsletter:  Submit by 15th of the month. Plan to revise mailing/email lists to delete non-members after the 
membership directory is published.  Some members receive both mailed and email versions.  Need to 
encourage email to reduce costs of printing and postage. !
Motion made by Marie Sundsboe to email FQG newsletters to all members to save postage/printing with 
exception only if member does not have access to a computer, seconded by JoAnne Russell.  Motion passed.   !
Next Executive Board Meeting:  Friday, September 12, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. at the Quilter’s Cottage, 
Fallbrook., CA !
Meeting adjourned 10:50 a.m.  Submitted by Diana Rash, Secretary 

Robert
(needs correction?)
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From the Membership Table !
Thank you to everyone who renewed their guild membership for the 
coming 2014~2015 year. We have 98 lovely ladies in our guild and we 
really appreciate your support. We also had three new ladies join the 
guild in August. We will continue to accept renewals from anyone who 
missed the official membership drive. Just stop by the membership 
table. !
Also, we are looking for a few volunteers to act as guides for new 
members and guests during the meetings. We’re hoping to have a 
revolving group of friendly, helpful ladies to assist us occasionally. 
Please let us know if you’re interested in this opportunity to be part of 
the “quilters welcome wagon.” !
Thanks, Sylvia & Jo Anne !!!!
FQG New Members for August, 2014 !
Robin Howell 
39910 Darby Rd, Fallbrook CA 92028 
#304-962-0895 
Email: robin.howell715@gmail.com 
B/d: February 28 !
Cheryl Bennett 
32010 Corte Canel, Temecula, CA 92592 
Cell # 619-952-7264 
Email: koolkwilter2@gmail.com 
B/d: July 20 !
Dawn Johnson 
40473 Rock Mountain Dr. Fallbrook, CA 92028 
Cell #909-635-7839  
Email: positiveimpressions@earthlink.net 
B/d: April 1 !

mailto:robin.howell715@gmail.com
mailto:koolkwilter2@gmail.c
mailto:positiveimpressions@earthlink.net
mailto:robin.howell715@gmail.com
mailto:koolkwilter2@gmail.c
mailto:positiveimpressions@earthlink.net


Financial'Report''2014'–'2015'
Year'–'to'5'Date'
'
' Income' Expense'
Block'of'the'Month' $16.00'' '
Challenge'Project' 5' '
Quilts'of'Love' 5' '
Cup'and'a'Quarter' $132.00' '
Donations' ''5' '
Door'Prizes' ''$110.00' '
Historian' ' '
Hospitality' ' 43.58'
Library' 5' ''''
Membership' 1775.00' '
'''''Guest'Fees' ' '
'''''Member'Badges' 6.00' '
Monthly'Drawing' 149.00' '
Newsletter' 5' '
'''''Advertising' ' '
'''''Distribution' ' 44.32'
'''''Printing' ' 37.80'
Website'Host'Fee' ' 29.99'
Website'Expenses' ' '
Ways'&'Means' ' 19.71'
Opportunity'Quilt'201352014'
Flowers'in'the'Night'

'
50.00'

'
5'

Opportunity'Quilt'201452015''
Ants'on'Parade'

638.00' 514.15'

Opportunity'Quilt'201552016' ' 518.25'
Scholarships' ' 1500.00'
Sunshine' 5' '
Workshops/Programs' 415.00' 2183.72'
'''''Space'Rental' ' 175.00'
Directory' ' '
Insurance'SCCQG' ' 313.00'
Attorney'Fees'–'Non'Profit' ' '
Meeting'room' ' 1140.00'
Miscellaneous' ' '
P'O'Box' ' 62.00'
Treasurer' ' 19.44'
SCCQG! ' '
Totals! 3291.00' 6600.96'
' ' '
' ' '
' ' '
' ' '
' ' '

'

Robert
THIS IS THE YTD SINCE THE TURNOVER IN JULY.
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   August’s 

Hawaiian 
Hospitality 

Spread  
 Our FQG hospitality 
table was decked out in a 
lovely Hawaiian theme for the 
August guild meeting. Cheryl 
Jeter’s artistically arranged 
decorations created a festive 
island atmosphere for hungry 
ladies partaking of the 
generous offerings. Cheryl also 
whipped up the yummy fruit 
punch that was offered along 
with the unusual water. We had 
a variety of salads, a fresh 
pineapple plate, yummy 
homegrown tomatoes, chips & 
dip, veggie tray & dip, candied 
pineapple, nuts, and a nice 
selection of sweets. Thank you 
to all who were so generous in 
bringing these goodies to share 
with their quilting sisters! 

Shirley and Cheryl 

CALL FOR ENTRIES: , Exhibition of African Folk 
& Fiber Art at Road to California Quilting Show, 
 January 22-25,  2015,  Ontario CA, Winter will 

mark the largest exhibit of African Folklore 
Embroidery fiber and quilting art that California 
has ever seen.  , You are invited to submit your 

completed African Folklore Embroidery pieces for 
exhibit at Road to California. , The exhibition 

curated by fiber artist,  teacher and author,  Leora 
Raikin,  will feature the completed work 

comprising African folklore Embroidery pieces 
made into quilts,  books,  wall hangings,  pillows, 
 table runners,  bags and wearable art.  , The 

exhibit with over $500 in cash prizes is in its fifth 
year. , The challenge is open to all; rules of the 

challenge are at www.aflembroidery.com, 
Deadline  for submissions: December 15th 2014, 

Contact: Leora Raikin (818) 999-6094 
info@aflembroidery.com

QUILTS OF LOVE "
We were happy to have 14 completed baby quilts turned in 
at the August Guild meeting!  
That is 14 happy new babies at Camp Pendleton. As always 
we thank you for your contribution. "

Donna Johnson Kris Hamblin 2  
Ardis Duhachek 2 Wendy Bean  

Sandy Scott Linda Flynn 3 
Joanne Rego 3 Barbara Vajda "

DONATIONS;. 
If anyone has some fabric in their stash that they would 
like to donate our committee  
could use pastels and primary colors to complete more 
quilt kits.  "
Before the Fall Workshop would anyone like to cut some 5 
inch squares? We will need cotton or flannel squares.  
They can be turned in to our table at the Guild meeting.  "
At the September meeting we will have fabric scraps 
available to anyone who wants them. "
We were so pleased that Connie Follstad, our Quilts of 
Love chair, won the beautiful Opportunity Quilt at the last 
meeting!!  
Congratulations Connie 

mailto:info@aflembroidery.com
mailto:info@aflembroidery.com


Block&of&the&Month&–&from&the&Kingston,&WA&Quilt&Shop&
Kit&includes&3&squares&of&Fabric&A&or&cut&three&squares&as&follows:&

Floral&7&¼”&x&7&¼”&
Black&5&½”&x&5&½”&&&&
Pink&or&Blue&5&½”&x&5&½”&
&
Cut&all&3&on&the&diagonal&twice.&&
Lay&out&the&pieces&to&make&2&of&each&of&the&blocks&pictured&below&on&the&left.&
Sew&together&and&iron&seams&open.&&Square&them&up&to&4&½”.&Take&the&blocks&you’ve&just&made&and&lay&
them&out&so&they&look&like&the&block&below&to&the&right.&&Sew&together&matching&the&seams&as&needed.&&
Iron&seams&open.&&Trim&the&block&to&8&½”.&& & & & & & P/B"""""""""&

"

&

&

& & & & & & & & & Black&

&

P/B&&&&&&&&&&

&

& & & & & & & &

&&&&&&&&&&&&&Black&

&

Floral&

Black&

&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&P/B&

&

P/B&

&&&&&&&Black&

&Floral& Floral&

Robert
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AND THE WINNERS ARE…

Our very own Kathy McKernan has won the 
Curator’s Choice Award, Applique, in the 
Hoffman Challenge 2014 competition.  Her 
submission is called “The Beatles Whimsical 
Folk Art Tour.”!!
Members Ann Turley and Cheri Heinecke also 
submitted entries that have  been chosen to be 
part of this year’s traveling exhibits.!!
Every year Hoffman selects one of their fabrics 
and asks competitors to use it in their entries.  
Check out website to view them all!!
www.hoffmanchallenge.com

And look who won our 2013-14 
Opportunity Quilt - our very own Connie 
Follstad!  Here she is , clutching it with 
delight!

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY GIRLS!
1- Jane Larson!
3- Cheri Heinecke!
13-Tina Rainey!
17-Joyce Ansell, Betty Hall, Gigi Sartor!
19-Ruby Hoffman!
23-Chelley Erickson!

http://www.hoffmanchallenge.com
http://www.hoffmanchallenge.com


There’s a new quilting class in town -- and it’s NOT for your grandmother!

It’s an “Artful Quilting” class focussing on color, line and design.  There will be both lecture 
and lab/participation time for the class directed project; that means that each student makes 
their own quilt based on the same core pattern.

All adults (motivated 10-year-olds and up), men and women, of all skill levels are welcome.
But there’s a limited enrollment of 20 students (a waiting list will be maintained).  Students 
bring their own supplies and equipment for class use (or work at home); students may audit 
the class (attend without making a project).

The class will meet in the chapel at Sonrise Christian Fellowship (463 S. Stage Coach Lane 
in Fallbrook) for 6-week sessions on Tuesday nights from 6:30-8:30 pm.
The first session includes Sept. 16, 23, 30, Oct. 14, 21, and 28 (no class Oct. 7).
Two other sessions are planned for the spring.

Karen Cunagin will provide instruction, inspiration and encouragement for making beautiful
and useful objects.  She says “ We’re doing this for the love of God, people and fabric!”

    Karen teaches color and design in the fiber arts for the San Diego Community College
    District at the West City Campus in Point Loma.  
    The themes in her personal art revolve around the intimate world of family, garden and    
    spiritual work. 

Though most of her textile compositions are machine sewn, she spends hours hand finishing 
many pieces with stitch, sequins, and yo-yos.  There may be painting, printing and other 
surface design.
Her work has been shown in Visions: The Art Quilt 2006 at the Oceanside Museum of Art, 
regional juried shows and international publications.
In 2010 she completed four giant fruits/cloth sculptures (each 5 feet in diameter) that are 
permanently exhibited in the award-winning Fallbrook Library.  That commission also included 
the ‘Reading Avocado” and the giant sunflower in the children’s area. 
Karen was nominated for the teacher of the year award 2011 by The Professional Quilter 
magazine.  She serves on the board of the Visions Art Museum in San Diego.

Cunagin moved to Fallbrook in 1987 and early on became a part of the arts community setting 
up her tent as one of the first vendors in the Village Square at the corner of Main and Alvarado.  
At that time she was making sculptural cloth dolls and Bead Ladies.  (She’s still making Bead 
Ladies and has sold over 6000 of them to date!) 

She taught community education classes through Palomar College that ranged over 17 years 
including the fiber arts topics of traditional rug hooking, cloth doll construction and artful 
quilting.  The classes met in the Fallbrook Community Center until Karen became the first 
instructor to access the yet-to-be-renovated avocado packing house now know as the 
Fallbrook School of the Arts campus on Alvarado Street.  (Palomar College eliminated the 
Community Education department in 2009.)

As well as teaching the semester-length classes in San Diego, Cunagin presents inspiring 
lectures, workshops and trunk shows for quilt guilds, museums and festival groups.  She 

Robert
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challenges her fellow fiber artists to take little risks in their quilt work that can lead to courage  
in others areas of real life.  
                                     
Students will be able to attend by completing registration info and paying the session fee ($60) 
in advance.  A materials/supply list will be provided for the first class. 

Contact Karen for all registrations and questions:  karencunagin@mac.com 
Take a look at her work at karencunagin.com.

Robert
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Next meeting is SEPTEMBER 4 at 6:30 PM 
at the Fallbrook Community Center!
Don’t Forget:!
Name tag!
Food goodie (if assigned)!
Block of the month!
Show and Tell Quilts!
Quilts of Love!
Birthday Girls door prizes

The Village Quilter!
Fallbrook Quilt Guild!
P.O. Box 1704!
Fallbrook, CA  92088!!
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com!
On Facebook-search Fallbrook!

Upside down for mailing purposes!

http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com
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